LOUGHBOROUGH JUNCTION ACTION GROUP

Minutes of the AGM held at the Loughborough Centre SW9 on 9th May 2011 at 8pm

Present: Elise Leclerc (EL) (co-chair); Tim Gaymer (TG) (co-chair); Anthea Massey (AM) (treasurer); Ben Lewis (BL); Makeba Adera (MA), Lois Acton (LA) (project officer on 7 Bridges Project); Gerry Evans (GE) (Capacity building officer Lambeth Council), Carolyn Russ (CR),  Cllr Carol Boucher (CB), Cllr Rachel Heywood (part) (RH), Walter G Reed (WR), Andrew Sutton (AS), Tony Corns (TC), George James (GJ), Mark Dodds (MD), Barbara Pattinson (BP), Clara Cormond (CC), Julia Whitehead (JW),

Apologies: 

1. The minutes of the last AGM on the 19th April 2010 were agreed.

2. Update since the last AGM: The major event were contained ion a one page report entitled ‘Landmarks of the 2010/2011 year’ which had been circulated. As a result of the successful bids for funding – primarily to support the 7 Bridges Project LJAG had a project officer. (see  7 Bridges Report later)

3. Annual Accounts: AM tabled and explained the accounts. They were accepted.
4. ELECTIONS: As there were no other nominations, TG and EL were re elected as co-chairs, and AM as Treasurer, BL was elected as Secretary. AM would ask if Katy Easton was interested in becoming treasurer as she had expressed interest previously and has experience. Those present were asked to consider standing as members of the committee and to let those elected know. DJ, CR and AM to continue as events, greening and website respectively. BL was nominated by WG and seconded by CR, AM was nominated by TG and seconded by BL, EL was nominated by WR and seconded by CR. TG was nominated by EL and seconded by BL.
5. AM reported on the Public Realm committee which had been set up with representatives from various sectors of the community including Lambeth Council who have pledged to spend a significant sum of money to enhance the public realm in the area. They have a forthcoming meeting to discuss options. The mass trip which had been considered as a publicity stunt to highlight the poor state of the pavements should still go ahead.
6. A walkabout with Valerie Shawcross had been arranged for 10 May, GLA Member- 09.30am at the Beanery, to discuss current and potential projects in the area including 7 Bridges. All were welcome.

7. The 7 Bridges project was discussed. LA who had been employed part time for 12 weeks as a project officer through grant funding was thanked for her contribution – She has offered to continue voluntarily to maintain continuity pending further funding. Funding for the Cambria Bridge of £10k from Awards for All was being secured. An artist’s brief has been issued. Engagement is with 4 schools. The 7 Bridges Festival will be launched to profile this at the beginning of June and will enable community and corporate engagement. WR outlined the 3 day events including the use of the ex Warrior Pub (Friday and Saturday), at the Cambria Bridge on Saturday, and a Parade to and an event at Wyck Gardens on Sunday. It was suggested that other local groups be contacted for volunteer help with the possibility of level 2 stewardship training being available. JW agreed to act as the Volunteer Coordinator. CC and LA would look into Security Training and security requirements. There would need to be Volunteer Lead Members for each day. CC would offer a lost children station – Saturday and Sunday
8. GJ outlined the 3D plant groundation project – a skills and plant growing programme. There is funding for 1 year to use 3 sites in the area, and to connect with work at Gordon Grove, the LARA project, Myatts Field, Estate Green Projects, and Transition Town. As part of the National Community of Food Growers Network (CFGN.org.uk) – this is a 24 week programme from Plant to Harvest. Eco Therapy with NO age limits! They have been making enquiries regarding ownership of the plots of land in the area that they are using.

AOB
9. TC raised concerns regarding transport and the station and a desire to get the infrastructure improved to use the redundant platforms to Denmark Hill as well as a stop on the Overground to Clapham Junction.

10. CR asked if there was any further money available for planting. CR was congratulated on her achievements todate in terms of planting in the area. It was agreed that up to £1,000 might be available for materials.
11. BP mentioned that on 23 July, SE5Forum would be hosting a pre Olympic event during the day at Camberwell Green entitled “one year to go”. The SE5F AGM is scheduled for 6 July.
12. CC mentioned that One Step Nursery which has relocated to 215-217 CHL is hosting an open day for prospective children. On Friday/Saturday May 14th/15th.
13. AM suggested a drop in session – it was agreed that this would take place on a regular date – Decided on First Tuesday at Cambria from 7.30pm. This would be publicised on the LJAG Website – if successful this would be a regular feature and would be advertised on the website/noticeboard.

